## Mr Grabowski,

I received the notice of public participation meeting on Friday April 12th. While I appreciate the notification, it's unfortunate that it was sent with such a short lead time to meet your imposed deadline, April 15th, for submission of questions. I am concerned that other homeowners in this area may not receive their notifications and thus their concerns won't be heard. While this may be simply another item on your long list of "to-do's" it's important to us who have to live with this noise day in and day out, with no end in sight. I'm disappointed in your notification lead times and trust that you and your peers will take this into consideration when receiving late submissions.

Regarding the information that you included, I am astonished to read that the addresses you chose to make improvements to do not include 217 Martinet Ave. I ask you how that decision was derived when we are in the same proximity to Veteran's Memorial Parkway as the other addresses, i.e. 151 Martinet Ave? What kind of noise test was done? What time of the day(s)? How many days were included? I have difficulty understanding how a proper noise study could have been conducted and the conclusion be that our condominium complex wouldn't require further improvements to reduce the noise. I look forward to your detailed explanation in this regard.

The noise berm, and I use that term loosely, is not working well in our location at all. Considering that we are 2 storey units, and the noise berm that you refer to is not as high as some of our first levels, again I ask respectfully for an detailed explanation on how it can be considered to be an appropriate amount of noise protection?

Veteran's Memorial Parkway is a 4 lane highway. Common sense dictates that those who live beside a traffic route such as this are going to be subjected to increased noise levels. The results of short noise studies done during periods of time that are not considered to be 'peak' should not override common sense. I understand red tape, due diligence, etc but I also want to be confident that our public representatives are using prudent judgment when it comes to the resolution of obvious issues. I trust that you have made yourself available to be here during different times of the day and evenings in an effort to speak with confidence about the level of noise that the residents are subjected to?

I look forward to hearing back from you. I also look forward to a constructive meeting on April 22nd, and I'm confident that responsible and sound judgment will prevail when making final decisions regarding this sensitive issue regarding the comfort of living for all residents of London.

Sincerely, Lynn Johnston Unit 35 - 217 Martinet Ave London ON N5V 4P5 519-852-6047

Lynn